
Influenza Immunizations by Pharmacists 

House Bill 1409, passed by the 81st Texas Legislature, amended the Texas Pharmacy Act to 
allow pharmacist to administer influenza vaccination to patients over 7 years of age without an 
established patient-physician relationship.  Pharmacists administering vaccinations must have 
appropriate training and have a written protocol from a supervising physician.  The bill becomes 
effective on September 1, 2009.   


